September 24, 2010


Glenn Blackmon, Ph.D.
Eltopia Communications, LLC
203 20th Avenue SE
Olympia, WA  98501


Re:	Eltopia Communications, LLC
UT-073024

[bookmark: a9]Dear Mr. Blackmon:

On May 10, 2007, Eltopia Communications, LLC filed with the commission, in Docket
UT-073024, a Petition for designation as an eligible telecommunications carrier.

On September 23, 2010, the commission received a letter requesting withdrawal of this petition.  The commission finds in the public interest to permit the withdrawal of the petition filing, without prejudice to the Company's right to refile the petition, and closes the above-captioned and docketed matter.

Sincerely,



David W. Danner
Executive Secretary
